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REPORT OF THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL

To

CABINET MEETING

1st September 2004

______________________________________________________________
TITLE:

Charlestown/Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Development Framework

RECOMMENDATIONS:

That the Charlestown/Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Area Development Framework be endorsed in principle as a basis for:

· The detailed guidance required under the Housing Market Renewal Fund initiative.

· Establishing formal alignment with the statutory planning framework.

· Work in preparation for Compulsory Purchase Order declarations.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
Following the release of a Consultation Draft prepared by the Building Design Partnership in February 2004, the Charlestown/Lower Kersal Partnership Board agreed an amended version of the Development Framework at its meeting on 26th July 2004.  The Partnership Board now seek endorsement of this document by the City Council.

The final document is attached to this summary report. It sets out the strategic and local context for the Framework and how the consultation process has informed the final version. The main part relates to the broad proposals set out for around 40 zones defined within the Charlestown/Lower Kersal area. The document also details the broad components of an Implementation Plan.

The final Development Framework document will now be used to inform subsequent work, particularly in engaging with a developer partner and also in undertaking neighbourhood planning exercises with the local community. It also provides detailed guidance for the relevant Area Development Framework required under Housing Market Renewal Fund proposals.

At this stage, Cabinet are asked to endorse the document in principle in preparation for further formal approvals that will be required in relation to its compliance with the statutory development plan and in seeking compulsory purchase orders.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Manchester Salford Housing Market Renewal Pathfinder – Central Salford – Area Development Framework.

NDC Delivery Plan 2004/5

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

High

Implementation will be complex and require considerable resource input both in terms of staffing and funding.  A detailed Risk Assessment Strategy is being prepared as part of Implementation Plan.  Failure to implement Development Framework could lead to further housing market failure and compound deprivation issues in the local area.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Various – including NDC, HMRF, SCC, NWDA and private sector.

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: 
Ian Sheard 

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

Nigel Dickens – Principle Group Accountant 

CONTACT OFFICERS:

Tim Field, Chief Executive: 0161 607 8523 

email: tim.field@salford.gov.uk
Ruth Fairhurst, Head of Regeneration: 0161 793 3407 

email: ruth.fairhurst@salford.gov.uk
Kevin Scarlett, Assistant Director of Housing: 0161 922 8702

email: Kevin.scarlet@salford.gov.uk
WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S):
Lower Kersal and Irwell Riverside

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Housing Strategy

Regeneration

Social Inclusion

Community Engagement

​​​​​​​
DETAILS:

See Charlestown/Lower Kersal Area Development Framework Document attached.
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